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Harbor Area MARC / MAFCA          

July 2010 

Upcoming Business Meetings 
 
The June meeting is Friday, June 
25th at the usual time of 7:30PM at 
the usual place, Walteria clubhouse.  
 
The July business meeting will be 
Friday, July 30th at 7:30PM.  
Come by a little early and help with 
the set up. This is a good time to talk 
with your friends and catch up on all 
the latest Model A info!  
See you there. 
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UPCOMING  EVENTS 

Next Board Meeting 
 

The Tuesday, July 6th, 2010 
meeting will be at the home of 
Dick and Ursi 26419 Pineknoll 
Ave., Harbor City CA 90710. 
Time: 7PM 
Their phone is 310-539-5391. 

Founded in 1957.  Torrance, California.   
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Upcoming Tour 

Sunday, June 27th, is the 2010 
Henry Ford Picnic hosted by the 
Diamond Tread Chapter Model A 
Club. Meet at Mills (190th and 
Western) at 7:45AM and leave at 
8:15AM. Approx a 30 minute drive 
to Heritage Park, 12100 Moro Dr., 
Santa Fe Springs CA 90670.  
Cost is $10/person and includes 
lunch and parking. Fun event. 
Tour Director Elaine Pisu is collect-
ing money ahead of time to make 
sure there is enough food! Let her 
know. Ph: 310-793-1789. 

Technical Seminar 
  
 With summer coming on, we 
should have a front end inspection 
seminar, don‟t you think? We 
would look at brakes, bearings and 
general suspension health.  
Anyone want to host this? 
Contact:  
Art Wagner 310-374-6113 



Notes 
from the  
President 

By Bob Speaks 
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The President Speaks! 
 

Well folks the month of June has came to an end, and it is time to reflect on what we did. 
The Board of Directors met on June 02, and we talked about how we could improve the participation of 
the club members on our tours, at Hot & Tot, and other events that the club will be involved in. 
 
We are now making plans on starting a Model A garage, where members can meet once a month on a 
Saturday and work on their cars. We will have Technical talks on how to repair the Model A. 
Stay tuned for more information that will be coming out as we work on the details. 
 
Now on to some more fun things.  The joint tour with the Model T club to the Dominquez Rancho Adobe 
Museum aviation day was a great success. There were 14 Model T‟s and 14‟s Model A‟s with a total of 45 
members from both clubs. 
 
The cars were spread out over the grass under the shade trees, and hundreds of people were asking 
questions and taking pictures of all the cars. The cars were the center of attraction all day long. 
 
Most of the members from both Clubs agreed that they had a great day and said that they would do it 
again. (Editor‟s comment: This is the first time I have ever been to the museum and was very impressed 
with the event and all the effort and support of the event staff and volunteers.) 
 
Drain Marshall is working on a tour for the Model A and Model T clubs to go on a tour in Oct. to drive 
the ridge route from Gorman to Quail Lake. 
Drain will have more information as he works out the details. 
 
If you want to be an active member of the club, you‟ve got to joint in on the activities. 
 
Bob Speaks [again] 

Aviation Day  
 

 Each of the participating 
clubs had a booth provided by 
the event. Harbor was well 
manned (womaned?) by the Har-
bor gals.  
 L to R: Joan Gordinier, 
Daffy Wagner, Ursi Schmidt, 
Doris Marshall, Nita Stone-
hocker, and Georgette Avoian.  
 The gals were selling club 
hats and 50th anniversary Har-
bor cookbooks.  
 The weather was very 
comfortable and everyone had a 
great time.  



Sunshine Secretary’s Report . . . By Doris Marshall  
 
Paul Larquier is still having good and bad days. Hang in there Paul. We are thinking of 

you.  

Our friend and member Don Miller passed away on June 6th. He had been in failing 

health for quite a while. Our hearts go out to Sally and the family at this time. 
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July Birthdays 

Editor’s Corner by Dick Wyckoff 
 
 Editors are always looking for articles of interest to put in the newsletters. There must be 
some interesting Model A stories out there. How long have you had your car? Was it a family car? Did 
you restore it yourself?  If you have an item for sale, let me know. I will put it in the „Wheels and 
Deals‟ section. The newsletter is distributed to many other clubs locally and  other parts of the coun-
try.  
 Also, I encourage you to receive the HarborLight by email. Just let me know your current email 
address. The club saves one dollar each month per email subscriber. I have a distribution now of 31 
people from the Harbor Club and 21 others.  This is close to $600 per year savings. AND it is in color! 
You can print it out in B&W or color if you want, enlarge it, send it to your friends, or save it in your 
computer files. Again, just let me know your email address. Thanks, and remember:  ‟Keep the shiny side 
up‟!  

 
 One other thing: The Pacific As Region of MARC is moving 
right along in it‟s preparation of hosting the 2011 MARC National 
Meet in San Diego. We now have raffle tickets for the grand prize 
of a long block, stock H&H engine.  Max Jr. has agreed to donate 
one of his rebuilt engines for the convention raffle. Thanks, Max! 
Dick Wyckoff has some raffle tickets for sale. $5 for one, $20 for 
five, $50 for 15, and $100 for 35 tickets. The drawing will be held at 
the 2011 National Meet, July 1st. Call Dick at 310-322-8863 or email 
janndick@earthlink.net.  
 There are many committees involved. Both Bob Speaks and 
Dick Lusk have agreed to head up the Swap Meet and the Event 
Parking committees. This is in addition to Dan Fitzgerald and Dick 
Wyckoff being on the board of directors for the event.  
If asked, please help out in any way possible. There are many jobs 
and, like the saying goes, “Many hands make light work”. Thanks.  
Just in…. Check out new website being developed:  
www.2011MARCmeet.com 

July Anniversaries 

1 Doris Marshall 

1 Steven Thompson 

5 Mariano Deogracias 

10 Mike Wright 

13 Mirco Pisu 

27 Pat Harrison 

2 Beverly & Vince Migliazzo 

3 Elaine & Mirco Pisu 

9 Sandy & Ron Ragon 

13 Jack & Joan Gordinier 

23 Carol & Bob Olsen 

29 Daniel & Stephanie Gallardo 
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Weekly Family Food Festivities: 
 Many of the Harbor members meet at the Hot ‘n Tot restaurant each Monday 

at about 5PM for dinner. Drain Marshall likes to call it „Spaghetti Night‟ because the 

Monday night dinner special is all you can eat spaghetti with a salad at $6.25.  

Join us for dinner. The Hot „n Tot is located at 2347 Pacific Coast Highway in Lomita, 

CA. It‟s about a half mile east of Crenshaw Blvd., north side. 

Saturday Morning Coffee Gathering:   
If you are looking for a little tire-kicking adventure on Saturday mornings between 7 and 9AM, check 
out the Caffeine Cruisers at the corner of Artesia Blvd and Hawthorne, in Torrance, CA. Several of the 
Harbor Model A club members and other car enthusiasts of 
all  car types meet to talk cars. There are some very nice 
autos and some nice people there, too!  
The address is 17400 Hawthorne Blvd., Torrance CA. 
Come on by, have a cup of Starbucks, and get your weekend 
started in true So. California style.  

Friday Afternoon at Ruby’s Diner: 
Since March, Ruby‟s Diner in Redondo Beach by the pier has hosted a 
weekly gathering of fun cars. This event can bring as many as 150 cars of 
all types. Classics, Concours, hot rods, antiques, sports cars, motorcycles, 
and Model As!. Many Harbor Club members show their cars and enjoy a 
great meal in the diner. Check it out. Times are about 4PM to 7:30PM 
every Friday. There is a nice raffle and trophies are awarded each 
week. Parking is free to participating cars. 
This event will continue all summer until sometime in October. See you 
there.  

 
Pictures from San Pedro. The LA City Fire Department fireboat tour 

I'm sending some photos of the Fire Boat tour. We went to the Fire Mu-

seum, Old Fire Station 36, first, which is almost across the street from 

the Fire Boat at Ports O’ Call , San Pedro. We took potluck lunch for 15 

firemen. We had a tour of the fire boat first. Then we had lunch in their 

lunch room. They weren't going to be able to take us on a ride on the 

boat but after "such a delicious lunch" the captain changed some plans 

and they gave us a ride in the harbor on the fire boat. Sue Hankins. 



Technical Talk  
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In 1913, Gulf Refining Co. opened the nation's first drive-up gasoline service station in Pittsburgh, Pa. 
Although invitations were sent to all automobile owners in the neighborhood, opening-day sales on Dec. 1 
amounted to just 30 gallons, at 27 cents each. By the first Saturday, however, the word had spread: Gulf 
sold over 350 gallons that day.  

This first drive-up station changed the concept of gasoline marketing and established a style of station 
operation for years to come. The station was the first to offer free crankcase service, free air and water, 
and free installation of tires and tubes when purchased there; and it made its employee restrooms 
available to motorists. 

A marker noting the station's historic significance was recently placed at the site where the station once 
stood 

 

The Nation’s First Drive-up Service Station 
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2010 Membership, Roster and Club Items: 

  New 2010 Phonebooks/rosters  are available and are available at all get-togethers. The 
first booklet is free, additional copies are $2. They are also available free of charge through 
e-mail. Club members that don't attend events can request a phonebook/roster  by mail.  

 
 Also available are neat ball caps with the club‟s logo. Available in many colors $12. There 
are a few 50th anniversary T-shirts and pins still available, too.  
 
  Please call Ursula at (310) 539-5391 to place your order.   
 
 Back by popular demand: The popular 50th Anniversary Harbor Club Cookbook has 

been reprinted. We have only 50 copies left from the 100 printed. They are going fast! 
They are $10 each. Contact Doris Marshall or Dick Wyckoff for your copy now.  

 They make great gifts! 

Wheels & Deals:  
For Sale:  
 
• 1930 Victoria Coupe - Basket, but complete.  It comes with a good CA title.  Have too many projects, and not 
enough room.  This one has to go.  Body is good, fenders rough.  All original.  $7500.   
If purchased by a club member, or a club member referral, a 5% donation goes to "Harbor Area Region Model A 
Club!"   Contact Ted Dalton - (562) 494-1648 or tdalton32@aol.com  
•1930-31 Model A Cabriolet (68B) Top hardware. Rare original, unrestored parts: folding irons, triple-hinges, 
landau pivots, landau irons. All are original, most are pairs (L and R). Prefer to sell as pairs. These are left over 
from Cabriolet restoration. Also, some original wood. I paid fair prices and will sell for what I paid. What do you 
need? Contact Dick at 310-292-1929. El Segundo CA. 
• Lots of Model A engine parts. Blocks, cams, rods, crankshafts. What do you need? Call Dan at 310-373-8060 
 
Wanted: 
 
• Used greeting cards.  (Complete cards please).  We will recycle them.  
 Ursi (310) 539-5391 and Doris (310) 378-5061. 

Auctioneer Bill Newell and assistant Monty ‘Vanna’ Bates did their wonderful and enter-
taining job of offering all the „treasures‟ up for sale at Harbor‟s „White Elephant‟ sale at 
the last meeting. Many „valuables‟ were sold and enriched the club‟s treasury by $193.50.  
Thanks to all who participated.  
 
Doris Marshall is working the crowd at all the Model A events. She has sold 38, 50th Anni-
versary cookbooks so far. Her record was 18 at the NCRG last month. Go Doris!  
 
Dick Wyckoff is celebrating the 50th anniversary 
with his high school sweetheart, his 1929 Roadster 
Pickup. It was his first car. He bought it 1960 when 
he was a senior at Westchester High School. It was 
used for seven years as his only car, going to college 
and work. The truck then sat unused for about 33 

years when his wife, Jan, encouraged him to restore it. In 1999 he finished 
and has driven it many miles since.   
 
Some local car show results are in: At the El Segundo Educational Foundation 
benefit show, Dan Fitzgerald took first place in the vintage class with his 
pretty speedster. Right behind him, Dick Wyckoff took second with Jan‟s 
Cabriolet and Joe Freitag took third with his Cabriolet. !, 2, 3. Not bad, 
„eh? 
 
Not to be out done, the Younkin twins, Bob and Bill took several top honors at the Huntington Beach Concours 
with three cars of theirs. Bill won first place with his Model A Cabriolet and Bob took first place with both his 
1915 Model T Depot Hack and his highly customized 1951 Ford Victoria. Great job, guys……. 
Check out some pictures on the website: Bergstromsphotography.com. Look for the „Younkin twins‟. 

Bill Newell 

Dick Wyckoff and his 

1929 Roadster Pickup 

mailto:tdalton32@aol.com
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TERRIFIC TOURS   by Elaine Pisu, Tour Director 

  
Save the Dates: June 27th, 2010 Henry Ford Picnic. Hosted by the Diamond Tread 
Chapter, Downey. Meet at Mills at 7:45AM, leave at 8:15AM. Heritage Park, 12100 Moro 
Dr., Santa Fe Springs CA 90670. $10/person includes lunch / parking. Let Elaine know if 
you are going. 
 
July 16-18, 2010 Friday -Sunday. Wings & Wheels in Solvang. Always a fun event. We 
usually meet Friday morning early and drive up the scenic coastline past Malibu to Ven-
tura where we get on the freeway and drive to Solvang. It is roughly 140 miles of surface 

streets and freeway driving. We get up there about 3PM and check in at the Santa Inez airport. A fun weekend 
of BBQ, tours, and maybe even a ride in a plane.  
If you have any suggestions, please don‟t hesitate to call me at (310) 793-1789 or email me at meapisu@aol.com. 
 
More Fun Dates: 
July 23 & 24th: (Friday & Saturday) Long Beach Model T club swap meet. See page 9.  

September 4-6, 2010. Lompoc Antique Auto Club Shuttle Run. 

September 18th - International Model A Day 

September 20-26, 2010 Santa Cruz Hub Tour 

October 10th - Bakersfield Model A Club at Frazier Park. Freeway 90 mile drive. Fun time. More to come! 

Dominquez Rancho Aviation Day 

mailto:meapisu@aol.com


Excerpts from Harbor Meeting Minutes: 
 

May 28th, 2010 Business meeting:  President Bob Speaks called the meeting to order at 7:30PM. Bill New-
ell led the flag salute. Six past presidents were recognized. Minutes of last meeting approved with amendments. 
Treasurer Daffy Wagner reported treasury is in good shape. Editor Dick Wyckoff would like articles by the 
15th for next HarborLight. There were no winners for the member drawing. Amount up to $20 for man and $10 
for woman. Safety Dick Lusk said he has checked 22 cars. Sunshine Sec‟y Doris Marshall reported Paul Larquier 
still the same. Bill Younkin has recovered from his gall bladder episode. Don Miller has been in hospice care. The 
Chair recognized six May birthdays and anniversaries. On tours, Bob Speaks discussed the upcoming Dominquez 
Rancho Aviation Day. Both the Model A Club and the Model T Club will be displaying their cars. Elaine Pisu, Tour 
Director, needs head count and money for the Diamond Tread event in Santa Fe Springs June 27th. She told of 
the meeting with the firemen on the fireboat in San Pedro. 23 in attendance with 8 Model As and 1 Model T. Fun 
event. Set aside July 17-19 for the Wings and Wheels in Solvang. Elaine will be in Italy in August. Anyone want to 
plan a tour? Let her know. Jay Skinner showed us a copy of a 1968 „The Restorer‟  with Richard and Jeanne Par-
rish on the cover. We adjourned at 8PM for the „White Elephant‟ sale officiated by the one and only Bill Newell. 
With the help of Monty ‘Vanna’ Bates, the club made $193.50. Great job guys. Fun time by all. 
 Next club meeting: June 25th. Next Board meeting: June 1st.   
Respectfully submitted by Jan Wyckoff, Secretary 
 
June 1st, 2010 Board Meeting:  Meeting called to order by president Bob Speaks at the home of Doris and 
Drain Marshall. Present were Bob, Doris and Drain, Daffy and Art, Jan and Dick. Minutes of previous meeting 
approved. Treasurer Daffy Wagner reported the bank balance with $193.50 added from the sale. Editor re-
quested any pictures and articles from the CCRG, the NCRG, the firehouse visit, and the Aviation Day meet. Sue 
Hankins left info with Bob about two DVDs for the next club meeting. Sunshine Secretary Doris Marshall re-
ported on Paul Larquier, Dorothy Knott, Becky Preston, and Don Miller. Upcoming tours were discussed. Drain 
got new ad from Sam Guthrie of Arizona Model A. Old Business: Doris is still selling the 50th Anniversary cook-
books like crazy! Go Doris. New Business: President Bob conducted a study of club by-laws. He has the latest revi-
sion dated Sept. 1995 that is filed with the state of CA. Bob to provide copies to Board. The Board discussed 
having a club garage set up where we could work on projects, perhaps an engine to sell, or to hold Technicals. Al 
Avoian might have a space that we could use. Bob to check with Al. Also discussed were the pros and cons of join-
ing up with the Auto Driving Museum in El Segundo. More discussion needed. Will wait till next year.  
Next general meeting: June 25th. Next Board meeting: July 6th at Dick and Ursi‟s. Meeting adjourned at 8:10PM.  
Respectfully submitted, Jan Wyckoff, Secretary. 
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HYDRAULIC FLOOR JACK: 
Used for lowering an automobile to the ground after you have 
installed your new brake shoes, trapping the jack handle 
firmly under the bumper. 
 
BAND SAW: 
A large stationary power saw primarily 
used by most shops to cut good alumi-
num sheet into smaller pieces that more 
easily fit into the trash can after you 
cut on the inside of the line instead of 
the outside edge. 
 
PHILLIPS SCREWDRIVER: 
Normally used to stab the vacuum seals under lids or for 
opening old-style paper-and-tin oil cans and splashing oil on 
your shirt; but can also be used, as the name implies, to strip 
out Phillips screw heads. 
 
STRAIGHT SCREWDRIVER: 
A tool for opening paint cans. Sometimes used to convert 
common slotted screws into non-removable screws and butch-
ering your palms. 

 
HAMMER: 
Originally employed as a weapon of war, the 
hammer nowadays is used as a kind of divining 
rod to locate the most expensive parts adja-
cent to the object we are trying to hit. 
 

javascript:void(0)
javascript:void(0)
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2010 Treasure Hunter’s Calendar 
 

• Saturday, June 26th. 13th Annual Swap Meet and Car Show. Orange County Model T Club.  

El Dorado High School, 1651 Valencia Ave., Placentia CA.  6AM to 2PM  

Sat & Sun, July 17 & 18. Riverside CA  Swap Meet. Riverside Model T Club.  

3700 Placentia Lane, Riverside CA.  Sat: 11AM to 6PM. Sun: 6AM to 2PM 

Friday and Saturday, July 23 and 24. Swap Meet. Long Beach Model T Club.  

Los Alamitos Race Course 4961 Katella Ave., Los Alamitos, CA 90720.  

Fri: 7AM-7PM.  Sat: 7AM-4PM. $6 admission per person. Info: call 310-542-3315. Ask for Bob 

• Sunday, August 22. Swap Meet. SFV Model T & A Clubs.  

Rancho San Antonio. 21000 Plummer, Chatsworth CA. 6AM to Noon 

Sunday, September 26th. Swap Meet. Paradise Valley 49th Annual Event.  

Western Little League Headquarters. 6707 N. Little drive, San Bernardino, CA.  

Info: Call John Benson 909-875-2525  

1930 Fashions by ‘Bonnie and Clyde’ Parrish 

Cover Story  

From the May-June 1968 

 „The Restorer‟ 
 That menacing couple brandish-
ing the „hardware‟ on our front cover 
are not what they seem to be. No, it‟s 
not Bonnie Parker and Clyde Barrow of 
criminal fame. Nor is it Faye Dunaway 
and Warren Beatty of movie fame, who 
played the parts of Bonnie and Clyde in 
the recent movie of the same name. If 
our caption on the cover didn‟t tip you 
off, then the little sticker on the wind-
shield should be, excuse the expression, 
a dead giveaway. 
 Our „Bonnie and Clyde‟ are, in 
real life, Jeanne and Richard Parrish 
of the Orange County Chapter. (Dick is 
President)……Ed note: They are also 
members of the Harbor Club. 
 The Orange County Chapter had 
a „Bonnie and Clyde‟ night at the UA 
Theater in Santa Ana, CA where they 
were guests of the management for the 
opening night showing of the award win-
ning movie „Bonnie and Clyde‟. About 40 
club members created the appropriate 
atmosphere with their Model As ………. 
 
A follow up just in from Doris Marshall:  
Richard and Jeanne just celebrated 
their 50th wedding anniversary on June 
4th. At a party celebration, 66 close 
friends shared a good time together.  
 
Congratulations and many more! 

Thanks to Harbor member, Jay Skinner, for this historical information 



The HarborLight is a monthly publication for the Harbor Area MARC/MAFCA.   All articles or want ads must be 
received by the 10th of each month in order to appear in the following month‟s publication. Neither the Harbor-
Light and its staff, nor the Harbor Region of the Model A Restorer‟s Club Inc. and Model A Ford Club of America, 
Inc. will assume any liability for errors or omissions, or  for any liability or resultant damages for products, opin-
ions or services listed herein. Some information contained in our newsletter has been reprinted from other news-
letters; we thank and acknowledge them. Editor 
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1865 W. Pacific Coast Hwy. 

Lomita, CA  (310) 326-6513 



 

M B RENTALS 
    Studio Equipment 

    Lights and Fixtures 
 

      Drain Marshall 
   Home: (310) 378-5061 

   Cell:  (310) 612-3361  
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Harbor Area MARC/MAFCA 
Editor 
337 Lomita St. 
El Segundo CA 90245 

The Harbor Area A’s meet monthly on the last Friday of every month at the Walteria Park Clubhouse, located at  3855 W. 

242nd St. in Torrance, California.  Meetings begin at 7:30 p.m.  (The park is located about 1-1/2 blocks west of Hawthorne 

Blvd. and 1 block south of Pacific Coast Hwy.)  We‟d like to invite all interested parties, even if they don‟t own a Model A Ford, 

to come and join us.  Our goal is to educate the public about Model A‟s and have fun while doing it.   

Board of Directors: 
President: 

Bob Speaks     (310) 542-3315 

Email: AudSpeaks@earthlink.net 

Vice-President: 

Dick Lusk     (310) 539-5391 

Treasurer: 

Daffy Wagner     (310) 374-6113 

Secretary: 

Jan Wyckoff    (310) 322-8863 

Tour Director: 

Elaine Pisu     (310) 793-1789 

Technical Committee: 

Art Wagner, Chair  (310) 374-6113 

Appointed Officers: 
Membership: 

Ursula Schmidt    (310) 539-5391 

Historian: 

Sue Hankins    (310) 782-0082 

Sunshine Secretary:  

Doris Marshall     (310) 378-5061 

Safety: 

Dick Lusk     (310) 539-5391 

Advertising: 

Drain Marshall      (310) 378-5061 

Refreshments: 

Doris Marshall     (310) 378-5061 

Appointed Officers: 
 

Sergeant-at-Arms: 

Bill Newell     (310) 328-5560 

Tools: 

Bob De Crescenzo (310) 540-3690 

 

HarborLight Editor: 

Dick Wyckoff      

337 Lomita St  

El Segundo Ca 90245   

Phone: (310) 322-8863 

E-mail: Janndick@earthlink.net 

July 2010 

 

Let freedom  

forever ring 


